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The province of Holguín was officially visited by the Council of Ministers
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On May 29th and 30th, is taking place in the province of Holguín a governmental visit of the Council of 
Ministers, headed by its president, Miguel Díaz-Canel Bermúdez.

On behalf of the Communications Ministry participates its minister, Jorge Luis Perdomo Di-Lella.

In Holguín, the Minister had a meeting with the students and workers of the University. He spoke with 
officials and workers of the Lucía Iñiguez Landín Hospital about the work they do in the informatization of 
their services and the use of platforms for analyzing images in the neurosurgery service.
 
During his tour around the companies of the Communications system, he exchanged with the workers and 
officials of the city's Central Mail Unit, where he showed his interest in working conditions and issues 
related to the informatization processes being carried out in the province.

He visited the Telepunto ETECSA located in the center of the city of Holguín where he talked to the workers 
of the center about the services they provide at their facilities. A representation of the workers and officials 
of the Joven Club No.1 showed the remodeling project for their facilities, which will feature better 
conditions for the citizens of Holguin
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